
15A NCAC 07J .0206 PUBLIC NOTICE OF THE PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT 

Within a reasonable time after receiving an application for a major development permit, a significant modification to 

an application for a major permit, or an application to modify substantially a previously issued major permit, the 

Division of Coastal Management shall issue public notice of the proposed development as provided in G.S. 

113A-119(b). Any citizen or group will, upon request, be promptly sent a copy of the application upon payment of a 

reasonable fee to cover costs of copying, handling, and posting. 

 

History Note: Authority G.S. 113A-119(b); 

Eff. March 15, 1978; 

Amended Eff. January 1, 1990; October 1, 1988; November 1, 1983; 

RRC objection September 17, 2022 and rule returned to agency on October 5, 2023; 

Codifier determined that agency's findings of need did not meet criteria for emergency rule on 

December 20, 2023; 

Emergency Adoption Eff. January 3, 2024; 

Emergency Rule Exp. Eff. May 13, 2024; 

Returned to Code pursuant to order of Wake County Superior Court, currently under appeal, Eff. 

March 3, 2025. 

 


